The VOICE of the VILI.AGE

Hilbert, Wisconsin February 2015

FROM THE VILLAGE BOARD--
Highlights of the February Board Meeting:

The village board approved the following:

*Conditionally approved an agreement to allow high school gitls softball and boys baseball to use the Civic Park ballfields.

*An agreement to allow Thiel Cheese to bring wastewater to our treatment plant.

*Operator license for Stacy Rogne.

*Amended engineering agreement with Robert E. Lee for some additional work completed on revising plans for the interceptor
sewer main.

*Resolution 2015-01 regarding supporting an initiative for Partnership for Prosperity. This is being sponsored by the League of
Wisconsin Municipalities which encourages the governor and legislature to work collaboratlvely with municipal leaders to
accomplish the critical goals of job creation and economic growth.

*Payment request to Kruczek Construction in the amount of $85,542.51 for the interceptor sewer main project.

*Ordinance 2015_01 which changes the appointment process for fire chief.

*To perform an initial engineering study to explore the possibility of running a new road to service semi traffic from Fox Valley
Alfalfa Mill out to Plappert Rd.

*To pursue requesting the DOT to lower the speed limit on the north side of the village north of the railroad tracks to 35 mph
instead of the current 55 mph.

*To install a flow meter to monitor possible infiltration in the mobile home park.

*To proceed with the sewer main replacement project on 3% St. between Main St. and Cedar St.

*To authorize the additional repairs that need to be completed on Well #2 to bring it back online.

*An agreement to allow Robert & Carolyn Hipp to connect to the interceptor sewer main.

The village board received notification of the following:
*Presentation of a letter and petition by Todd Thiel on behalf of Rick Thiel supporting his appointment to fire chief.
*Notice of receipt of the Quarterly Cable TV Franchise Fees in the amount of $2,482.49.
*Report of the 2014 payroll.
*There will be 10 firefighters attending the firefighter's convention this year.
*Charlie and Josh will be attending a couple of regional wastewater treatment meetings in the next month.

Next Regular Board Meeting, Tuesday, March 10, 2015, 7 p.m.
Public Hearing on rezoning request, March 10, 2015, 7 p.m.
Public Hearing on zoning code amendment, March 10, 2015, 7 p.m.
Spring Election, April 7, 2015
Board of Review, May 13, 2015 from 6 p.m. — 8 p.m., Open Book Session with the Assessor, April 16, 2015 from 4 p.m. -6 p.m.
Village of Hilbert Website: www.villageofhilbert.com




